SOUTH WEST ORIENTEERING ASSOCIATION
SECRETARY: Helen Kelsey:  07816367460/01278 723246
kelseys4@btinternet.com
 MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING Thursday 23rd July 2020 8.00pm held online using Zoom
PRESENT:

Christine Vince KERNO (Chairman); Helen Kelsey BOK (secretary); Steve Robertson QO (treasurer); Dick Keighley WIM (cttee); Katy Dyer BOK (cttee); Arthur Vince KERNO (cttee); Pete Maliphant (cttee and SWJOS); Charles Daniel BOK; Julie Astin WSX; Andy Reynolds DEVON; Roger Hargreaves KERNO.
At the start of the meeting CV expressed her sadness at the recent loss of Ted Heath of QO, remembering him as a cheerful and energetic orienteer, with whom many throughout SWOA had been friendly, sharing his company at local and national events, particularly at the Scottish 6 Days where he managed to combine orienteering with golf to engineer a family holiday.  He will be sadly missed.
1. Apologies for absence
Richard Sansbury (Fixtures); NGOC representative (due to committee meeting)
2. Approval of minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 23rd June 2020

The minutes were agreed to be a true record of the previous meeting 

3. Matters arising from minutes not elsewhere on agenda
3a.
James Crickmore had still not contacted HK concerning his involvement in the Relay series, despite being asked by Jason and Julie.  Action: Julie to contact James again.
9.  
Bryan Smith had contacted FE but they are still not in a position to continue our discussions and are not issuing any permits whilst their staff are still on furlough.

10.
PM reported that he was working on permissions for the SWJOS to use Ham Hill (QO area) and several areas on Dartmoor (with Chris Perry DEVON).
4. Plans for AGM

CV proposed that we give immediate notice of the intention to hold an AGM (two months’ notice is required).  It was generally agreed that it would be better to fix a date at this stage so that it could be finalised in diaries, as lifting of restrictions means that people are starting to plan a bit more ahead now.  It was agreed that, whilst having it on the Saturday of the Caddihoe Chase had been successful in the past, as the event had been cancelled and the AGM was planned to be held online using Zoom, it would be better to hold it on a Tuesday evening in the same way as the meetings are.  Date of 29th September was agreed.  Action: HK to notify clubs and put notice on website.
5. Dates for future committee meetings.
Whilst meetings are online, it was agreed to have them monthly on a Tuesday at 8pm.  Next meeting – 1st September at 8pm.  Post the AGM, the first meeting would be 27th October at 8pm.
6. Fixtures
HK reported on discussion with RS:
Following the decision last month, RS had notified all club fixtures secretaries of the curtailment of the SW League for this season; most had responded quickly, appreciating the decision.

DEVON has agreed to move its Caddihoe Chase to 2022, so that WIM/WSX can run their postponed event from this year in 2021.

SINS will be running in 2021, KERNO will run the Tamar Triple in 2022 (as previously planned) despite having lost this year’s event.
In terms of fixtures both locally and nationally, there was nothing to report as clubs are grappling with permissions and the BOF guidance for a return to orienteering.

RS expressed concern that two of the biggest SWOA clubs, BOK and DEVON, had had their fixtures secretaries step down in the last few months, and as far as he was aware there had been no replacements.  Charles Daniel reported that there was not yet any progress on recruitment in BOK; Andy Reynolds was due to attend a meeting the following day at which a replacement would be discussed.

6.1 Restarting orienteering guidelines.

CV (and others) attended the BOF Q&A webinar.  Notes from meeting in Appendix 1
Various aspects of the guidelines were discussed.  It was noted that as all events had to be pre-entry, BOF would be using some funding to cover admin fees from online entry systems (note: not from BOF membership income).  Limits on numbers at events are 40 per hour per start, with the potential for two starts to increase overall numbers whilst maintaining distancing.  Events for a greater number of people could be held over two days.  Competitors are encouraged to arrive, run, and leave (which seemed contrary to the BAOC events where Tom’s burger van would be in attendance).  Generally felt that if it is acceptable to invite caterers provided suitable distancing arrangements are in place, if caterers felt it financially worthwhile.  It was noted that it is vital that all clubs adhere to the guidelines rigidly and are mindful of the way the general public perceive what happens at events.
MapRun events can be organised with no levy up to end of September, after which, if results are to be published, a levy will be required.

6.2 JK2021

The JK team is keeping abreast of the BOF guidelines and is hoping that in 8 months’ time the COVID related measures would not be so onerous.
Roger reported on a recent Relay team meeting.  We have lost the relays organiser and there is still some doubt about permissions from the commoners at Davidstow.  The team is now investigating the possibility of Lanhydrock for the relays.  Response from Hayle Towans regarding the TrailO had been positive.  Both accommodation options have confirmed that they will take bookings from the Friday and their booking systems for next Easter are now online.
Charles expressed his appreciation of how the JK2021 organising team is doing an incredible job against the odds and said that whatever the outcome, their efforts should be commended.  All agreed with this.

7. SWOA website

HK reported that Nath had done some more updating, links are now available to JK2021 and to BOF webinars.  The news section is being updated more regularly.  The contacts page is in progress and the committee generally approved of Nath’s ideas for removing email addresses from the website, whilst allowing contact with the team via email.  This should be updated soon.  HK has started Privacy and Data Protection info for website and thanked committee members for their input.  Grant section still to do, as are links to those responsible for specific pages.  Action: HK to continue working with Nath on website updates.
8. AOB

Andy explained that Bryan Smith had been trying to pursue FE and Dartmoor National Park re permissions and would continue to do so.

9. Date of next meeting: Tuesday 1st September 8pm using zoom.
Appendix 1.  Notes from BOF webinar
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BOF Webinar on Return to Orienteering - Tuesday 21st July 2020



Points raised during the webinar:



· Membership details for Test and Trace: are these up to date on the BOF database?  Clubs are NOT required to do anything in the event of a competitor subsequently reporting Covid symptoms – this is up to the NHS alone.

· Guidance asks that competitors arrive ready in their kit, and leave without changing.  This achieves two things: you do not spend as much time on site; with allocated start times, it is easier to estimate the times of arrival and leaving if an unknown amount of time has not been spent on changing.

· Starts are a pinch point; once in the forest, competitors are naturally socially distanced.

· An analogy with golf: lots of cars in the car park; groups arriving to tee off; once on the course, social distancing is easy to manage.

· BOF are talking to the big landowner like NT and FE; however, some employees are still on furlough and not contactable.

· Online entry systems: BOF are in discussions with SPORTident and Fabian4 re some admin costs / card fees; these can be covered under funding obtained by BOF (not from BOF membership fees).

· Planning: narrow pathways should be made one-way.

· Download: problems may need to be resolved post-event, unless it is possible to have a separate problems desk.

· Large events: these could be run over two days to reduce the numbers present at one time.

· MapRun can be used for an event with results without paying levy up to the end of September.

· Not everyone is online and can access the new guidelines; clubs should be prepared to inform their non-computer-literate members.





Christine Vince	23-07-2020
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